
BOARD OF ADJUSTMENTS MINUTES 
June 5, 2024 

In Attendance:    
Board Members: Jerome Gordon, Mike Dunbar, Clinton Jarret, Jason Baker  
City Staff: John Doyle, Nathan Carmon, Miriam Jones, James Hendrix 
Absent: Kris York 
Guests: Mark Rowden 
 

1. Roll Call- Meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m. A quorum was present. 
2. Public Hearing- Variance Applications- Public Hearing was opened at 5:00 p.m. The purpose 

of the hearing is to consider a variance request for setback requirements for Building 59, Lot 
2 of Pinnacle Place and Building 93, Lot 35 of Pinnacle Place. Nathan Carmon stated building 
59 the set back is 6 ½ to 7 ft off back of curb to home. Building 93 is off by 1 ½ with soffit. 
After discussion from the board Mike Dunbar asked if there were any safety concerns for 
traffic. Nathan Carmon stated no safety concerns. Clinton Jarret is concerned about building 
59 encroaching on easement. Nathan Carmon stated if lot is large enough for 59 to be 
pushed back would like that to happen. John Doyle stated he would want a replat of 
building 59 to remove private structure from easement. Mike Dunbar stated, to confirm 
building 93 there is no easement issue. Nathan Carmon stated, correct. Clinton Jarret made 
a motion to accept variance request for building 93, lot 35. Jason Baker seconded motion. 
All in favor. Motion passes. Clinton Jarret stated he is not in favor to accept variance request 
for Building 59. If it can’t be moved back, not saying can’t build house just need to look at 
other options. Jerome Gordon made a motion to deny variance request for building 59. 
Jason Baker seconded motion. All in favor of denying the variance request for building 59. 
Motion passes.  

 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 
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